

COVINGTON COUNCIL NEWS

www.covington-oh.gov

Issue 88 5/01/2020

Covington Government Center 1 South High Street

Hours

8 A.M. – 4:30 P.M. Monday – Friday

Phone 937.473.3420

Mayor

Edward L. McCord

Village Administrator Michael Busse

Council PresidentR. Scott Tobias

Council Members

Lois Newman Dawn Duff Jesse Reynolds Keith Warner Bud Weer

Council Meetings 7:00 P.M. 1st and 3rd Mondays of each

month.

Planning & Zoning

Meeting 7:00 P.M. 4th Tuesday of each month.

Community-Wide Garage Sales

Covington community-wide garage sales sponsored by the Covington Chamber of Commerce originally scheduled for May 28, through May 30 have been canceled due to current COVID -19 guidelines. Residents that wish to have individual garage sales may have them at their own discretion but are encouraged to practice social distancing.

Large Item Pickup

The Village will again provide curb-side pickup of large items. This service will be provided to residential trash customers at no additional cost the week of June 1 through June 5.

Recycling Curb Side Pickup

The Village will resume separate curb-side pickup of recyclable items in May. Residents who have discontinued separating recyclables from their trash should resume separating recyclables and place them curb side on their normal trash day.

Covington Village Offices will remain closed to the public until further notice.

The COVID-19 pandemic has made the closing of the Village office imperative for the for the health and safety of our employees as well as the general public. No face to face utility or income tax assistance will be available until further notice.

Village staff will continue to be available via telephone during normal business hours to answer questions and assist Village residents. Although we must limit face to face in interaction between village staff and the public, the Village will continue to provide normal village services as staffing and public health guidelines allow.

Utility payments may be dropped off in the parking lot drop-box as you exit the Government Center parking lot. Utility payments may also be made via the Village's online payment system or through the Village's free ACH payment service. In addition to these services, the Village also offers an interactive voice recognition service that allows customers to check their balances and make over the phone payments to their accounts. The 24/7 available phone number for that service is 877-431-9743

Government Center Closed Memorial Day

The Government Center will be closed on Monday, May 25, 2020 in observance of Memorial Day. Trash will be delayed one day.